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The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m. by Committee Chair Jason Timm, and introductions were made.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
A motion was made to approve the minutes with two corrections: Add Diane Kenedy to “Members Absent,” and on page 3, first paragraph, the third to the last sentence should read, “Multimedia, HTML 5 and CSS3 were indicated as having future demand.”  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates-Advisory Committee Business
Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs. 

Director/Division Chair Report

CTEC Department Head Bob Hughes mentioned that this is the first meeting without Mark Smith. Professor Smith retired in fall 2012.  Bob thanked Dean Genevieve Howard for allowing Mark to complete a couple of very important projects for the department during spring quarter.  One of these was to create an online environment for CTEC 124, Visual Basic .Net which was adapted to serve as a course to provide another path for students to explore foundational programming concepts, along with CTEC 121 and CSE 122. There are some new online options for courses that are also ready to be delivered: CTEC 101, 100, and 120 are or will be offered online. CTEC 101 was offered in spring,  CTEC 120 is currently being offered and CTEC 100 online will first be offered in winter quarter.  Professor Smith retired but he is still available through Clark’s email service and he would love to hear from anyone in the group. 

There is an open position for a full time to help set the stage for the new Web Development program. Bob tried to fill the position position for fall but was unsuccessful. The position is now staffed with adjuncts taking over these classes and Bob extended his appreciation to committee chair Jason Timm for stepping up and taking over some of that responsibility. The position is still open and Bob has a candidate. He hopes to have the position filled by winter quarter 2013.

The Business Administration, Business Technology, and Computer Programs Development departments are collaborating. On the horizon are web development and foundational classes, as well as reviving/revising the old computer internet literacy course, CTEC 105. This course will be offered more frequently as it could be important to students considering our  web development program.  

Web Development Associate in Applied Technology Curriculum Development Project – Summer 2012
Bob informed the committee that over the summer, 14 full time and adjunct staff participated in revising the Web Development AAT curriculum, spending 225 plus hours. The group developed and drafted outcomes for six new courses and revised work for four other courses. The group identified a number of important aspects that would be taken into consideration in the new Web Development Associate in Applied Technology curriculum: 

· WordPress is the core technology. At this time, 1 on 6 companies/web designers use WordPress globally and, Kristl Plinz, Clark’s Computer Graphics Design Department Head has announced that she is going to adapt WordPress into the Web and Graphic Design curriculum. 

· Web standards and the InterAct web standards curriculum serve as a foundation. 

· The convergence of front-end and back-end skill sets to be designed to give students a foundation and opportunity for specialization. Professor Lorelle VanFossen reported that the real money is at the larger companies and that there are a lot of companies currently hiring. There is a glut of programmers in the market and the key at this time and in the future is experience and expertise in back-end skill sets.  

· Lastly, the program should emphasize responsive and adaptive web design. 

Bob thanked Lorelle VanFossen for her enthusiasm, perseverance, and all her hard work in working towards this updated degree.
A motion was made to approve the new Web Development Associate’s Degree in Applied Technology. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Microsoft Certifications. The next item Bob brought up was the need for research on the program offerings based on Microsoft Certified Professional (MCP) entry-level certifications. The certs include Microsoft Certified Technician Specialist in the .NET and SQL, as well as the MS Certified Professional Developer program that can be part of a jointly offered MS Pro training program with Clark’s Networking Technologies (NTEC) program. Bob requested that an Ad Hoc committee be formed and Aaron Johnson, Malcolm Anderson, and Dave Fleck with Jason Timm as a possible backup member all offered to be on the committee. They have agreed to review market trends and Microsoft certification options as well as network with fellow professionals to give feedback on the best options for Clark College to consider. This committee with its objectives will be added to the 2012-2013 Work Plan, with a goal of curriculum recommendations in spring 2013 with possible program offerings approved for fall 2013. The committee will report back at the next advisory committee meeting scheduled for April 24, 2013.

Equipment needs. The next 3 items discussed had to do with equipment needs.

· Development of a server environment that is tailored for students to interact and be equivalent to a professional web environment, particularly SQL database and PHP-related activities. We need the advisory committee to serve as consultants and advise us in the architecture of the new server environment purchased by the CTEC department in 2012-13.

· The advisory committee is needed to help us identify and specify external hosting and domain registration options for students to have an external web presence they can develop over the course of their studies at Clark. Students in the programs become very engaged here on campus in their classes, they develop portfolios, develop a personal identity, engage in social media, etc., but when they leave Clark, they usually have no place to go to continue their work. Does the committee know of any contacts that can help us with offsite domain registration? The students really need to be “soandso.net,” so that they can continue their work off campus. Bob asked the committee members to think about this and let us know of any options they might come up with. 

· Laptop options for the serious development student. This could be a possible program requirement. We need the committee to make recommendations, specifications, and implementation strategies.

Bob requested an Ad Hoc committee for the above 3 equipment needs. Aaron Johnson, Dave Fleck, and Malcolm Anderson agreed to form the committee. 

Bob asked the committee to think about any peers in the industry who might help us with internships, job shadowing and guest speakers in our classes. 

Both Ad Hoc committees to meet before next committee meeting. 

Next Meeting Date

Wednesday, April 24, 2013, from 6-8 p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
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